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Preliminary
Town of Stoddard

Zoning Board of Adjustment
Minutes of meeting held July 17, 2014

Meeting convened at 7:30 pm
 

Members present: Angel Nicoletti, Chairperson, Paul Krampfert, 
Vice Chairperson, Peter Athearn, Richard Scofield, Edmond 
Saleski sitting in for Mario
Alternates present: Curt Taylor
Alternates absent: Dave Costin
Members absent: Mario Zamaripas
Also present: Selectman Steve McGerty, Inspector Harry Power 
and Fred Ward
 
Previous Minutes

ñ The June minutes were accepted with corrections.
Correspondence

ñ A copy of the Budget Statement for fiscal year 2013/2014 
was passed out. It shows us to be under budget.

 
Re-appointments and Elections

ñ Reappointment letters were sent out and received by 
members.



ñ Angel nominated Peter as Chairperson, Richard seconded 
the motion. A vote was taken and Peter was elected 
Chairperson unanimously. Richard made a motion to 
nominate Paul to be Vice Chairperson, Angel seconded 
the motion. A vote was taken and Paul was elected Vice 
Chairperson unanimously.

ñ No word yet on Mario's status.
ñ Alternate Curt Taylor is willing to take Mario's place as a 

Member should he decide to resign.
 
Other Business

ñ Richard will wait to take a picture for the new stationary 
until the Gould House landscaping is completed. Steve 
said the Selectmen have put out a bid for having the 
front of Gould house landscaped.

ñ A Webinar is scheduled for July 23rd at 12pm, Non—
Public Sessions Under RSA Chapter 91-A . Paul and 
Kathy are registered for the webinar and will report back 
to the group .

ñ As a point of information, Harry stated the selectmen 
have requested a safety audit of Route 9 by the State 
DOT. He would like us to keep this in mind should we 
receive any new applications regarding access or egress 
involving that road.

 
Paul made a motion to adjourn with Richard seconding it. The 
meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.
The next meeting will be at 7:30pm on August 21, 2014 at the 



Town Hall.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Kathleen Ellis
Secretary


